
Principal’s Address 
Last Thursday we hosted Grandparents’ Day for the first time in a long time (since
pre-Covid). Put simply, it was great. We had at least 50 grandparents join us for
morning tea, games and stay on for lunch. We had Hayley from NetballWA
running workshops in the middle of the quadrangle, playdough in our KP room, old
fashioned games like hopscotch in room 1, making cup and ball games in room 2,
board games in room 3 and card making in room 4 as well as reading and Lego in
the library, and boat making in the Science room. Some of our high school
students had made scones and brownies and worked hard running the canteen
all day with Ms Wood and Mrs Ferguson.  
It was great to see our little school so full of life and engaged with our extended
school family. It was also beautiful to see our grandparents modelling the
generosity of spirit we are aiming to foster in our children. Not all children were able
to have grandparents present, however no child went without. I noticed several
grandparents with “adopted” grandchildren for the day going between activities.
Thankyou. 
The coordinator of the Grandparents Day event was Mrs Carolyn Watts, it would
be remiss of me not to thank her for encouraging us all to get this event going,
she did an amazing job. 
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